
 

I hope that you had a great break with lots of 
quality family time. 
 Unfortunately, we start this term off in the library 
again as our room once more undergoes building 
work. Hopefully it will be a short term stay  
(1 week)!! 
 
Library with Ms Punch will continue on 
 Mondays. Don’t forget a Library bag for 
borrowing. 
 
Music with Mrs Laurie is also on Mondays.  
 
Clubs will start in week 3 on Thursday afternoons. 
Focus areas are: Aboriginal culture, music, 
cooking, sport & art. 
 
Homework has started Week 1. Our goal is to 
have more children engaged in their homework.   
Please encourage your child to also participate in 
our home reader program.  
Home-reading is an important chance to practise 
learned skills. Readers can be changed daily.  
PM e collection is also still available for home 
reading. 
 
 
 
                 Please supply your child daily with some 
fruit or carrot, celery or other vegetable if they 
prefer it for fruit break. We have a fruit basket in 
our class for times when you child doesn’t have 
fruit. We would appreciate any extra when 
possible. 
 
 
 
            We will be enjoying smoothies or ice-blocks 
twice per week thanks to our class popper/plastic 
bottle recycling program.  
 
 
                   
            Birthdays are special times for children,  
                   if you bring in goodies for sharing,  
                   we are a class of 24! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
It is important to label your child’s bag/lunch 
box/drink bottle, hats and clothing. This will 
enable easy identification. There is a lost property 
tray inside our classroom. Please check this 
regularly if your child is missing something. 
 
Sun safety is an important part of learning at CPS. 
Please ensure your child has a labelled hat to 
wear for outside activities. 
 
DOJO is our main class communication system 
and will be used to post photos of your child’s 
learning experiences as well as some messages. 
This will only be checked a couple of times a day, 
morning and afternoon. I do NOT check 
messages after hours. Please call the school and 
leave a message if it is important. 
 
Things to look out for: 
Tennis program; Wk 3-8 
Book Week/Fair - parade 
Grandparents day 
Athletics carnival 
NAIDOC week 
Remembrance Day 
K-2 Excursion 
Diamond Lunch 
Presentation day 
  
Things will crop up throughout the term so 
continue to check the school newsletters/school 
Facebook & school DOJO to keep updated. 
 
I look forward to having more learning adventures 
with your child this term.  
 
It has been a challenging year, thank you for your 
support throughout! 
 
If you have any issues or need to speak to me, I 
am available through phone calls or DOJO 
messages for appointments. 
 
 
 
Cheers 
Shanene Phillips 
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